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01/06/2020

Dear Parents, Carers and Children,                                                                   

I hope you are all enjoying half term and time as a family.

I am writing to let you know that after extensive work, planning and much preparation, our school is getting nearer to be able to extend our offer to more children. The government have stated that they would hope for this to be possible from 1st June but that they also readily understand that all schools are different and have different considerations to make.

As I have said in all communications, I want the best for everyone in as safe an environment as I can possibly make.  Nothing I do can take away every risk and I cannot, and will not, promise things that I cannot offer.

I have looked at all of the information and school has made lots of plans and changes, but there are still some things that we have little or no control over. Therefore, extending our offer to more children will not start until at least the  9th June at the very earliest and I will do everything I can to get to this point, whilst continuing to look at our individual school’s needs. 

I assure you that all staff are doing their very best for everybody. I will send more information and plans for moving forward for more children that we may be able to accept after 9th June, including new arrangements for dropping off and collecting children and also our new expectations.  Any new groups of children that will be returning to school will join those already attending.  Obviously, I wanted to let you know as soon as possible.  I will be holding more meetings throughout this week and will be able to confirm by Thursday 4th June if we can open to more children the following week. 

Key worker children have separate arrangements – please check the website, contact school or email info@st-john.blackpool.sch.uk if you are unsure. 

On Sunday, as we celebrated Pentecost in church, we remember how frightened the disciples were after Jesus had gone. However, when God sent the Holy Spirit, they became bold and courageous as they now had a friend, a comforter and a counsellor. At these uncertain times, we can pray for the Holy Spirit to give us courage too and ask for Him to watch over us. 

I want to take this opportunity to thank you all for your understanding and support at this most difficult time to enable us to do the very best for everyone in our community.  As a partnership we will continue to move forward together.

Best wishes,

Nadine Galloway

Headteacher
